Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes AGM 17/11/2010

Meeting held at The Beartown Tap pub. 

Attending: 

Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Heather Pearce (HP),  Julie Condliffe (JC), 

Margaret Horner (MH), Matthew Axford (MA), Peter Hayhurst (PHa), 

Alec Scaresbrook (AS), Val Scaresbrook (VS),

Apologies: 

Dot Wilson (DW), Paul Gubbins (PG), John and Joy Parsons, Bob Norton (BN), Geraldine Norton (GN),

Minutes: 

We still subscribe to CycleNation and PH receives a newsletter every 2 months. Generally considered worth the subscription and membership.

PH says Local Area Partnership (LAP) is becoming the conduit to channel our comments and ideas to Cheshire East (CE). PH was told that cycling is "too strategic" but has the ear of the CE representative on LAP. Hopefully a working relationship will develop.

Treasurer’s report: 

MA says we have £682.54 in the bank with six transactions this year. Most of our expenditure was for affiliations and promotions.

Chairman's Report:

PH asked - "Is there life in the organisation?" a little concerned that the same people attend the meetings and no "new blood". It was suggested that we hold a well publicised open public meeting and VS suggested getting secondary school students involved.

PH attended CE Cycle Forum meeting thinking there would be like minded cycling groups there. As well as other Cycling Campaign groups from Cheshire East  the forum membership seems to be expanding to include rail users groups, planners, education groups, the police and highways etc. Not many reps from CE attended. The idea is this Forum should be able to feed their cycling views into every planning and transport decision made by CE.

 PH says no money for regular newsletters, but it is hoped that Geoff Beadle will be able to publish info on CE website.

HP suggested Forum could fund cycling notice boards which would fulfil a transport hub criteria for CE and local groups could be responsible for keeping it updated.

HP said she is happy to run training course for kids who get a new bike for Christmas.

PH says Thursday social rides not well attended but will run again in 2011 with the input of us and the Congleton Cycling Club. Better advertising is needed and Cheshire East will put the social rides on their website

MA says groups in town encouraging sports activity for the 2012 Olympics should ensure cycling is included.

HP said she will put some ideas down for the next meeting. Eg. Encouraging children to attend rides by maybe giving them a bike tool on every ride they attend to build a complete bike tool kit.

MA says Local Area Plan is still open for consultation

Secretary’s report:

Nothing of importance to report

Publicity Secretary's report:

AS keeping the website up to date and active. 

Election of Officers:

Chairman and Membership Secretary: Peter Hall

Secretary:  Ian Wilson

Treasurer:  Matthew Axford - 

Publicity Secretary:  Alec Scaresbrook

AOB:  

IW will attend LAP meetings if PH is away. 

It was suggested the chair of the Forum meetings should insist that CE reps attend or be embarrassed into attending.

MA says we should get map reprinted and IW suggested distributing it through the secondary schools info pack sent out to all Y6 children before they start secondary school. PH to source funding.

MA says the proposed BMX club is unlikely now to get off the ground.

PH says there are 2 Police forums coming up in the near future. Good place to raise issues.

Social Rides

First Saturday of every month - meet at Moss Road for ride to the farmers market at Rode Hall (this usually takes in a lunch stop on the way home)!

Congleton Cycle Club have a social ride every third Saturday of the month - about 25 miles stopping for a tea and cake break approx mid way.  Pace is to suit the slower riders.

Other rides to be arranged.

Pedalling Picnic date TBA

Other rides to be arranged.
Next AGM arranged:    

16 November 201  8.00pm at the Beartown Tap Pub

Next CCC Meeting: 

19 January 2011   8.00 pm at the Beartown Tap Pub

